
 

 

EASINGTON CE PRIMARY ACADEMY                                                                
Mrs Smith, the head teacher at both Easington and Patrington CE               
Primary Academies, retires this summer. Easington Primary Academy 
will separate from Patrington as both schools move into Ebor multi-
academy trust, which has a hub based around this area of East Riding. 
This means that both schools will have their own head teacher.             
Easington’s Head of School will be Mr Paul Goodwin who has been 
working at the school for three days a week, getting to know the         
pupils. Easington will retain its CE foundation and links with All Saints’ 
Church. Numbers of pupils at the school are fairly static and the school 
will continue with 2 teaching groups and three teachers, which includes 
Mr Goodwin. Staff have already attended some training in readiness 
for the     coming academic year. The new academic year begins for  
pupils on Tuesday 5th September.                                                    Mrs. Smith 

EASINGTON YOUTH CLUB - SUMMER 2017. We are having a very busy 
summer with fundraising and preparation for the Summer Fayre.  A big 
thank you to everyone involved in the last coffee morning in June you 
all managed to raise a fantastic £320.60. Preparations for the Summer 
Fayre on 26/8/2017 are well underway, raffle tickets are £1.00 each, the 
first prize is £100.00, with loads of other prizes, on the day there will be 
lots going on, events start from 11:30, we look forward to seeing you. 
The Fun Run will set off around 12:15, with a 5k event, 2k event and also 
a toddle around the field for the tots. We are still working towards  
raising funds to improve the youth club and play park, the latter we are 
hoping to replace if we can raise enough and obtain grant funding. 
Please also look up our Facebook page, Easington Youth Club for 
events and more. Finally, a reminder, Easington Youth Club times are:                                     
Monday - 18:00 / 20:30 - Duke of Edinburgh Award Unit (age 14/24)
Wednesday - 15:45 / 17:30 - Junior Youth Club (age 8/11, under 8 require a 
parent/guardian). 18:30 / 20:30 - Senior Youth Club (age 11 onwards) .  
The Youth Club and the Management Committee is run entirely by               
volunteers, if you would like to be part please let us know.  Also help 
needed at the Summer Fayre. We look forward to seeing you at the 
Youth Club and events.  Thank you,                                                       Kim                                                                                               

MOD                                                                                                                                    
My name is Inspector Nikki Ferry and I’m the Senior Police Officer 
(SPO) from the Ministry of Defence Police (MDP) based here at Easing-
ton.                                                                                                                                    
The MDP’s primary role is to provide protection to the gas sites, but we 
also work in partnership with Humberside Police to help make your 
communities safer.  I hope recently you’ve seen more of our officers 
out on patrol; engaging with you and working alongside Humberside 
Police,  carrying out speed checks amongst other things.                                                  
Through our work with ‘Farm Watch’ we’ve been able to get a better 
understanding of some of your concerns and we’ll continue to do that.                            
While Humberside Police will continue to be the most appropriate 
place to report crime affecting you, what we’d really appreciate is your 
help to keep your community safe and to protect the gas sites. This is 
your community and no one knows it better, so your feedback is really 
important to us. If you think you’ve seen something suspicious, or 
something that concerns you, let us know.  Speak to us, flag down a 
patrol, or report it directly to the police on 101 so we can help look into 
it.  We’d like to speak to you too, so you can get to know us better, and 
we can continue to work in partnership to keep Easington and our                          
surrounding neighbourhoods as safe as they can be.                                        
If you’d like to contact me directly I’m available on 01964 650703.   

EDITOR’S NOTES                                                       
Did you know we have Milkman (and some 
groceries). Deliveries to our Villages. Call. 
Keith on 07808222491 or 01964 529351       
The School’s 25th year Anniversary was a 
lovely occasion, thank you and well done all 
involved.                                                              
LOCAL EVENTS DIARY                                                 
(In the Community Hall unless otherwise 
stated)                                                                          
Ongoing:                                                                  
Wed.7.30am  Bingo                                        
Tues. 10am. Walking Group (usually 1 to 1 
and a half hours steady walk-Ring Di for 
info.)                                                                       
4th Fri. 8.30pm each month Quiz night at 
The George and Dragon Holmpton.  

POLICE SURGERY Sat.12th August 1000-
1100am.                                                                      

AUGUST.                                                                     
Sat. 5th. Skeffling Church & Rescue Dogs 
Coffee Morning                                                              
Sat. 12th  Coffee Morning Available.           
11:30 – 12:30pm. Easington Parish Update.                                                              
Sun. 13th 2.30pm  Holmpton Summer Craft 
and Produce Show. Entries are welcome 
from anyone from the local area. The doors 
open from 8 -10am to register exhibits and  
re-open at 2.30pm.to view the exhibits.    
Refreshments will be on sale also a Tombola 
and Raffle.  Entry forms can be downloaded 
from the Village Halls website. 
info@holmpton.org.uk                                          
Sat. 19th. 9.30am. Downright Special Coffee 
Morning                                                                
Sat.26th. Air Ambulance Coffee Morning  

Also  26th.11.30am Youth Club Summer 
Fayre and Fun Run starting at 12.15pm.see 
article                                                                          
Sunday 28th 9am -12 o clock Car Boot Sale 
for Holmpton in field on Withernsea Road, 
Hollym                                                                        
SEPTEMBER                                                        
Sat. 2nd.& 9th. Coffee Morning Available  
Mon.4th.7pm. Parish Council Meeting         
8th-10th. SBO Migration Festival at Based at 
Westmere Farm.                                                  
Sat. 16th. 9.30am. Samaritan’s Purse  Coffee 
Morning                                                                       
Sat. 24th 9.30. Youth Club Coffee  Morning.                                                           
Sat.30th. Macmillan Nurses Coffee  Morning            

EVERGREENS OUTINGS                                    
4th Sept. Scarborough                                     
2nd Oct. Ikea and Castleford Outlet                       
6th Nov.Xmas Shopping Wakefield 
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                                                                        CHURCH NEWS 
Many thanks to all those of you involved in the grass cutting in Skeffling 
churchyard. It is a big help and is making a big difference. 
Please visit the SKEALS exhibition currently on display in All Saints church. 
There is confirmation service at St Augustine's Church, Hedon on October 
15th at 6 pm. Anyone interested in finding out about confirmation please 
ask. This is mainly for adults, as you have to get there on your own. We will 
be starting a group for younger children ( aged around ten years) shortly 
and there are already a few interested.    During the summer months there 
are regular concerts/ musical events at St Patrick's in Patrington. These are 
free events with a plate for donations at the end. Lifts are usually available 
if you wish to go and need transport.                                                                  Lois                                                                                    

SKEALS 
The opening of our current Exhibition ‘The Past Revisited’ was very        
successful with many visitors attending.  Alec Gill is a good friend of our 
Group and was very pleased to open the exhibition.                                      
Don’t forget you can visit the Church at anytime between 10am-4pm daily 
until 3rd September and refreshments are available on a Sunday 1-4pm.                                                                                       
We are extending the timing for photographs to be submitted for the   
Calendar to the end of August and Di will be pleased to receive your entries 
on the subject of ‘Weather’.                                                                                               
New members are always welcome –our next meeting will be held on 19th 
September in the Community Hall meeting room.                                         Di 

SPURN NATIONAL NATURE RESERVE UPDATE.                                          

We are well into our busy season at Spurn. The Safaris are very popular. 
Highlights of recent trips include regular sightings of Roe Deer, dozens of 
seals, porpoises at the Point, Pyramidal Orchids and so many insects. We 
are coming into the change season already here at Spurn when birds and 
insects begin to move through from their breeding grounds to the north 
on migration. Soon bird numbers will increase dramatically. It becomes a  
magnet for keen naturalists and people who just love the outdoors. We 
have bike hire at Spurn and there is nothing stopping people bringing their 
own bikes. A steady walk on a sunny day is a real tonic too. The lighthouse 
is open from 12.00 noon to 4.00 pm on Friday, Saturday and Sunday. It is 
run by volunteers and we are always looking for new volunteers to help. 
There are lots of changes going on at Spurn this year with the new                
Discovery Centre being constructed but we are very much open to the  
public. The Blue Bell Café is open seven days a week and is a great place to 
fuel up before or after a walk along the reserve. We currently have a Poet 
in Residence on Spurn, Robin Horspool, and there are some inspirational 
poems being produced by visitors and Robin. We will be exhibiting these 
later in the summer. To find out what is going on visit our website at 
www.ywt.org.uk                                     Andy Mason (Spurn Heritage Officer)

SKEFFLING NEWS                                                                                                              
Things have really quietened down in Skeffling this year due to everyone’s 
busy lives. However we are hoping to hold a Music Night sometime in        
October with the Pub Lads & Friends, it will be the usual Bring your own 
Booze and nibbles. Bonfire Night this year will be held on Saturday 4th       
November and the Christmas Fayre in aid of St. Helens Church is likely to 
be 11th or 18th November with all the usual stalls and of course the Bacon 
Sandwiches.                                                                                              Julie Newsam 

MISCELLANEOUS                                                                                                                             

Green Bins   Fridays   Fri.11&25th Aug.8th & 22nd Sept.                                                                                                         
Brown Bins  Thursdays. Thur.10th & 24th & 7th & 21st Sept.                                                                                                   
Blue Bins   Fridays.   Fri.4th & 18th Aug. &15th & 29th Sept. 

Our thanks go to Perenco for printing the newsletter                                                                  
The information in this newsletter is intended for general information purposes only.  Whilst 
the editor tries to ensure that the information is accurate and complete, some of the informa-
tion is supplied by third parties. We can make no warranties about the accuracy, reliability, 
completeness or timeliness of the information or links.                                            

 

                                                              
EASINGTON PARISH PLAN UPDATE       
Saturday 12th August (11:30 – 12:30)     
Easington Community Hall.                            
In 2009 the parish created a Parish Plan, 
which included a number of                        
recommendations.                                    
The parish council is in the process of 
updating this plan, and welcomes the 
residents input. Copies of the recom-
mendations are available to collect from 
the Hall, and on the PC website 
(easingtonparishcouncil.eastriding.gov.
uk).                                                                       
Please make your voice count.                                        
                                       Karen 

FRIENDS OF EASINGTON CE           
PRIMARY ACADEMY                                                    
Our first academic year as Friends of 
School is coming to a close and what a 
year it has been.  All of our events have 
be well supported and hugely                   
successful.  We hope to build on our 
experiences, try new fund raising ideas 
and most importantly ensure the           
children have as much fun as possible 
and know that we fully support our 
school.   

The Friends of School team will be  
changing slightly in September.  We say 
goodbye and thank you to Mr Chris 
Stimpson (Treasurer) and Mrs Julie 
Walker (AKA Honey G) and                    
welcome Mrs Victoria Payne and Mrs      
Amber Richards. 

On the 19th July Friends of School held 
our 25th Anniversary Parade and                
Picnic.  Many of you helped celebrate 
this with us by dressing up in carnival 
wear/bright colours, singing songs 
around the village and parading with 
the children up to the Gas Terminals and 
back.  The weather stayed dry and a 
picnic on the school field ended our  
adventure.  A fabulous time was had by 
all and it is safe to say the children 
looked and sounded spectacular.  In 
total £56.62 was collected on our walk 
and we are extremely grateful for your 
generosity.  Special thanks go to the 
MOD for escorting the children safely, 
Centrica for the wonderful "treat box" 
and all of you, the village that lined the 
streets in support.  Watch out for the 
Gazette article and photos.                   
Finally, I would like to remind you all 
that you can keep informed of all our 
events and news by following our   
Facebook group - Friends of Easington 

http://www.ywt.org.uk

